
 

Helen M. Delano Fund  
 

The Helen M. Delano Fund supports the families of Springfield firefighters or police officers 

injured or killed in the line of duty. Two $2,000 grants (one each to support a firefighter and a 

police officer) will be provided annually. Applications must be made on behalf of an individual 

through the City of Springfield or the local police or firefighter union; grant will be provided to 

the organization to administer.  

 

This program is managed in partnership with the Springfield Police Department and the 

Springfield Fire Department. For questions, please contact:  

 

Kirsten Binder 

Community Foundation of the Ozarks  

P.O. Box 8960  

Springfield, MO 65801 

 

or kbinder@cfozarks.org  

 

Due date: ongoing 
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